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L.D. 1964 

DATE: 3 -;);)-02- (Filing No. H-1'1,» 

Reproduced and distributed under the direction of the Clerk of 
the House. 

STATE OF MAINE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

120TH LEGISLATURE 
SECOND REGULAR SESSION 

HOUSE AMENDMENT "~,, to COMMITTEE AMENDMENT "A" to S.P. 723, 
L.D. 1964, Bill, "An Act to Amend Certain Laws Administered by 
the Department of Environmental Protection" 

Amend the amendment by inserting after the title the 
following: 

'Amend the bill by inserting after the title and before the 
enacting clause the following: 

'Emergency preamble. Whereas, Acts of the Legislature do not 
become effective until 90 days after adjournment unless enacted 
as emergencies; and 

Whereas, the ability of agents for the Department of Inland 
Fisheries and Wildlife to retain $1 for each lake and river 
protection sticker was inadvertently repealed during the First 
Regular Session of the l20th Legislature; and 

Whereas, in order to correct this error, it is necessary 
that this Act take effect immediately; and 

Whereas, in the judgment of the Legislature, these facts 
create an emergency wi thin the meaning of the Constitution of 
Maine and require the following legislation as immediately 
necessary for the preservation of the public peace, health and 
safety; now, therefore,' , 

Further amend the amendment in the first paragraph after the 
title in the first line (page 1, line 23 in amendment) by 
striking out the following: "Amend" and inserting in its place 
the following: 'Further amend' 
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AMENDMENT .. p. to COMMITTEE AMENDMENT .. A" to S. P. 72 3, L. D. 

2 Further amend the amendment on page 5 by inserting after 
section 11 the following: 

4 
• Further amend the bill by inserting at the end before the 

6 summary the following: 

8 • Emergency clause. In view of the emergency cited in the 
preamble, this Act takes effect when approved.' • 

10 

12 SUMMARY 

14 This amendment adds an emergency preamble and clause to the 
amendment to allow i to take e ect immediately. 

16 

18 
SPONSORED BY: 

20 (Representative 

22 TOWN: Hallowell 

24 
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